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02.25.16 CM R Brown Noticed Meeting Minutes Regarding 2016-519
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Meeting Convened 2:00 P.M.

Meeting Adjourned 3:31 P.M.

Topic:  Update on Legislation 2016-519
Items of Discussion:

· CM Reggie Brown opened the meeting and stated that the purpose of his meeting was to discuss concerns and goals related to legislation 2016-519.
· CM R Brown stated that his main concerns and goals were: 1) to move from transitional housing to home ownership as this is the #1 key to neighborhood stabilization 2) gap funding concerns 3) whether to increase, eliminate or add dual programs for CHDO’s as current legislation is more favorable to investors and 4) allow first rights of refusal to CHDO’s  
· Dayatra Coles (DC) explained 519 thoroughly by stating that this legislation was drafted as a result from a state statute that required the city to create an inventory list of affordable housing units (the list had not been updated since 2010).  There have been parcels in that inventory for a while that have not been developed which the city currently maintains.  This legislation expands the donation of properties to non-profit, for profit, faith based organizations and individuals.  There are a minimum of 2 requirements to qualify 1) entity must be in good standings with the Florida Department of Corporations and 2) The entity must have affordable housing experience
· DC further explained that donations will be handled in one of two ways: 1) Housing would create and RFP for a project within the community using parcels of land from the inventory list.  A committee of 5 will review the RFP bids to determine who gets the land.  The committee will be comprised of 2 staffers from housing, including DC, the Chief of Procurement, a Finance representative and a representative from General Counsel. 2) If there is no RFP, the entity may propose a project to Procurement.  With either option, development must occur within 18 months.  After 9 months, any remaining properties on the list will go up for auction.
· DC stated that any purchased properties must be fully maintained by the purchasing entity.  Any proceeds from the sale will go to an affordable housing fund.

· Additionally, Housing will go back to Council to discuss usage of properties.  Housing will take the updated lists before Council on an annual basis.

· Lawsikia Hodges (LH) clarified that there are 2 types of properties: 1) tax reverted or properties purchased by the city that are unused and 2) foreclosed

· DC stated that this legislation will sunset after 2 years.  Once legislation sunsets then its effectiveness will be reviewed for any recommended changes.

· Allison Korman Shelton (AKS) explained that this legislation began years ago much differently than the way it is currently written.  She further stated that changes have been made by the current administration to reflect the true purpose of affordable housing.

· CM R Brown interjected that his concern was that he did not want properties to evaporate without CHDO access

· DC stated that Housing works very closely with CHDO’s as long as they are within federal compliance.

· CM R Brown stated that his intents were to 1) take a second look at the CHDO process and 2) ensure that CHDO’s understand that they must be compliant in order to be eligible for donations.

· AKS stated that current administration is reviewing the legislation for fairness

· CM Garrett Dennis suggested that there be claw backs on all CHDO properties and there should be legislation drafted to either grandfather the current CHDO’s or extend their development time frame to avoid penalties suggested by current legislation

· LH emphasized that CHDO’s must understand that per the donations agreement 2016-519 it does not preclude their compliance on other city contract.  If they are non-compliant on another contract, it could affect their eligibility for donations

· Paul Tutwiler (PT) stated that the city created the current circumstance by restricting development due to the lack of adequate gap funding, thus resulting in non-compliance.  He also stated that the city never leveled the playing field for non-profits vs for profits

· CM G Dennis redirected the conversation on the intent to develop abandoned properties.  He explained that the NICE committee suggested that properties be donated first and later sold after much deliberation.  The committee felt that this would benefit the CHDO’s.  The main concerns were the amount of money it was costing the city to maintain the property and crime concerns

· CM Lori Boyer asked PT to explain his position on there being “no economic equation”.  She asked 1) if he was dealing with purchased properties or donated properties in the past and 2) she asked Housing if down payment assistance was still available to those who purchased homes that were built by a CHDO as there is a pool of money set aside for this use that had not been used in 4 years

· DC confirmed that the assistance was still available to assist with development gaps or affordability gap

· CM R Brown asked if CHDO’s were aware of city funding resources

· Mary Kay stated that the city has not supported new construction which created current problem and suggests that city goes back to at least partially funding it to assist the CHDO’s and other non-profits

· CM R Brown asked if Osceola funds were able to be used as support and requested a list of financial support that is available to CHDO’s

· DC expressed her concern regarding the CHDO’s current position as there have been several meetings to address these issues but participation is low

· CM L Boyer asked Dayatra to verify which programs provide funding for gap

· DC responded SCHIP and PALM

· CM L Boyer questioned what other uses are these funds put to

· DC stated that state legislation restricts usage of funds

· Bishop Johnson stated that the city needs legislation to transcend administrations as funding is the key and each administration has its own priorities which affect funding distribution

· DC stated that this legislation was created for fair and transparent methodology to address affordable housing sustainability

· CM R Brown stated that he supports facets of the bill but there need to be some changes.  He further stated that he favored moving neighborhoods forward.  However, he was taken aback by CHDO’s favorable stance on the bill despite their current concerns

· Mary Kay stated that this program has always been in place but has been unmonitored for so long.  As a result the process is being over complicated.  She further stated that this process has created too much work which would question why an entity would not simply wait until a property went to auction to just purchase without compliance restrictions

· PT re-emphasized the city’s responsibility to current situation.  He also expressed that he supports both for profit and nonprofit partnerships as long as the community is the focal point

· CM R Brown stated that this is a call to action and clearly wants CHDOs to understand the compliance requirements

· AKS stated that the current administration has worked with Council to incorporate CDC thoughts.  She said that the administration understands that the city did not enforce in the past but they are currently looking for a resolution without penalties to the current CHDOs

· CM L Boyer suggested that there possibly be some legislation to extend development time frame

· AKS responded and agreed to that as long as the entity is current CHDO

· CM G Dennis encouraged CHDO’s to meet with Housing for funding sources

· An independently funded CDC representative stated that funding is not an issue for them however they have to pay interest on dollars once committed to Housing which costs more before they are able to begin building.  Representative argues that if 2016-519 opens donations process up to everyone that it will prolong the process and ultimately cost them more money.

· Mary Kay stated that in the 1990’s Habijax was the only entity getting donations (dating prior to CHDO’s).  She further explained that Habijax does not receive developer gap funding or any of the other specific funding that is available to CHDO’s.  They fund their own operations

· CM R Gaffney recommended that CHDO’s collaborate to make suggestions

· CM R Brown stated that his 3 concerns remain to be 1) properties going to auction which could result in transitional/rental properties, 2) penalties for current CHDO and 3) first rights of refusal for CHDO’s. He also asked that 2015-340 be revisited to determine if the amount of money received by managing comply is necessary and perhaps considering managing in house (currently a 60/40 split)
· DC welcomed a meeting with CM R Brown to explain the process and policy

· LH suggested that CM R Brown’s concerns were policy driven and offered to rewrite policy if necessary after collaboration.  She further stated that conditions may be added to policy but emphasized that it may affect the sale of the properties

· CM R Brown requested that CHDO’s have access to property lists first after each update

· PT stated that the position of the CHDO’s is to advocate for the community and desires to have first rights of refusal only with detailed explanation of conditions

· CM R Brown stated that the properties on the current list only affect Districts 7,8,9 and 10 and that he is not ready to move forward until his concerns have been addressed and rectified

· CM R Brown closed in saying that he will have a follow up to this meeting but did not want to walk away without the CHDO’s having a clear understanding of compliance expectations.  His major concern was inclusion as he wants the playing field to be leveled for nonprofits and for profits

· There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 3:31 p.m.
Minutes: Minutes completed by Gerrie Ford-Hardin, ECA District 10, on Friday, March 18,
    2016.  
cc: Council Members/Staff

Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary

Dana Farris, Chief, Legislative Services Division
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